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December 7, 2021 
 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
Attention:   Ms. Natasha Gocool 
 
Application for Electricity Generation Licence by Kap Power Corp. regarding the Kapuskasing 
Power Plant: EB-2021-0298 
 
Dear Ms. Gocool: 
 
1. We are in receipt of your emails dated November 30, 2021 and December 6, 2021.  URICA 
Energy Management Corporation provides responses to your information requests, on behalf of 
Kap Power Corp. (“Kap Power”) below.  

Question:  Has the applicant received a power purchase agreement from the IESO?  If so, can 
you please provide the date of the agreement and submit a copy of the agreement? 

2. No, Kap Power does not have a power purchase agreement with the IESO.  As indicated 
in the application, Kap Power intends to serve on-site load at the present time, and even though 
there is a connection to the transmission system, Kap Power does not intend to service load 
through the IESO using these transmission facilities.  

Question:  Can you please identify who Kap Power Corp. will be selling the electricity generated 
to.  

3. Kap Power will be selling the electricity generated at the Kapuskasing power plant to its 
parent company, Validus Power Corp., for consumption on the Kapuskasing power plant site.   

4. If the Board has any further questions regarding the application, or requires any further 
information in support of the Application, please contact the undersigned at 
darin.lowther@urica.ca or call at 403-554-0095. 

Yours truly, 
 
<Original signed by> 
 
Darin Lowther 
Lead, Regulatory 
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